Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please note I have the following queries about "tower blocks" which you own. I define a "tower block" as being a block of flats which is ten storeys or more in height.

Please advise:

1. How many of these blocks you own.
The council owns six blocks of flats of 10-storeys or more. These are:

 

· Framland House

· Clipstone House

· St Leonards Court

· Gordon House

· Goscote House

· Maxfield House

2. The total number of homes in these blocks - including those currently empty.
The total numbers of homes in these properties are:

 

· 82 in Framland House

· 78 in Clipstone House (one currently empty)

· 22 in St Leonards Court

· 86 in Gordon House (two currently empty)

· 85 in Maxfield House

Please note, Goscote House is due to be demolished.  Although the building still stands, there are no dwellings currently let or available to let.

3. The total spending on repairs and maintenance to these blocks for each of the following financial years: 2016/17, 2017/18 and 2018/19.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format; some costs are reported by Property Reference Number (including material costs and labour recharges).  However, other costs, including contractor charges are paid through contract certificates and invoices which are not coded by property. 

Therefore, answering the request would require staff to trawl through all contractor invoices to establish where works were carried out.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

